
 
 
  Decision No. 57/CERT/1357/2016 
 
  IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 

2012 
  AND 
 
  IN THE MATTER of an application by Stephen John Gill  

pursuant to s.224 of the Act for 
renewal of a Manager’s Certificate 

 
 
BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee 
 
Chairperson: Councillor M Black 
 

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS) 
 
This is an application by Stephen John Gill for renewal of a Manager’s Certificate. 
 
Stephen and his wife Kim are the directors and shareholders of No 31 Hanmer Limited.  The 
company has been the licence holder for No. 31 Restaurant and Bar in Hanmer Springs, since 
July 2015. 
 
Stephen’s role at the restaurant is a mixture of chef and front of house.  He explained that 
during summer months he is mainly in the kitchen, as there are more front of house staff 
available at that time.  In the winter, the opposite is the case with more kitchen staff 
available, and Stephen then works the front of house including as the duty manager.   
 
In their reports, the Police and District Licensing Inspector have raised no matters in 
opposition to renewal. 
  
Under section 218 of the Act the Committee must not renew a manager’s certificate unless 
the manager holds the prescribed qualification. 
 
As the applicant has successfully completed the Licence Controller Qualification Bridging 
Test,  the committee is satisfied that the criteria as set out in s.224 of the Act has been met. 
 
A renewal notice can be issued and will remain in force until 19 February 2022. 
 
 
 
DATED at Amberley 25 February 2019 
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____________________ 
Secretary  
Hurunui District Licensing Committee 


